Ruth Harper Stevens

M. Laney Funderburk, Jr. laney.funderburk@duke.edu From:

Ruth Stevens <ruthstevens@dukememorial.org>; Ben Mixon <bhmixon@mindspring.com> To:

Tuesday, August 01, 2000 5:43 AM Sent: FW: Weekday school proposal Subject:

----Original Message----

From: M. Laney Funderburk, Jr. [mailto:laney.funderburk@duke.edu]

Sent: Tuesday, August 01, 2000 8:29 AM

To: Richard Grogan

Cc: rhstevens@mindspring.com.bhmixon@mindspring.com

Subject: RE: Weekday school proposal

Richard, I think the classrooms they (the day school) are concerned about are all in the basement. Perhaps some manipulation of ducts can direct air conditioning? Thanks for checking into this.

Laney

```
> ----Original Message----
> From: Richard Grogan [mailto:rgro@mindspring.com]
> Sent: Monday, July 31, 2000 8:51 PM
> To: laney.funderburk@duke.edu
> Cc: rhstevens@mindspring.com.bhmixon@mindspring.com
> Subject: Re: Weekday school proposal
>
>
> Laney,
> I thought all rooms in the middle building were air conditioned,
> I will find
```

- > out for sure. Upper or lower level? I know we renovated the duct
- > work on the
- > upper floor when the elevator was installed.
- > Richard
- > At 05:03 PM 7/31/00 -0400, you wrote:
- >>

>

- >>I have been approached by Wendy Tillotson from the Day School about
- >>installing a ceiling fan in each of the three classrooms in the middle
- >>building that are not air conditioned. (I didn't realize there were
- >>unairconditioned rooms in the middle building.) In any event,
- > the heat is
- >>oppressive in August/September and in May. School begins August 30 this

```
>>year.
>>
>>The weekday school will pay for the fans and installation.
>>Would any of you have any reason we should not o.k. this
> proposal? Please
>>let me have the benefit of your thoughts.
>>
>>I hope to have a meeting of trustees in mid-August, and we can have a
>>further discussion.
>>
>>Laney
>>
>>
>>Attachment Converted: d:\PIPELINE\DOWNLOAD\winmail3.dat
>>
>
```